2025 TEAM MATCH PLAY RULES

THEODORE WIRTH GOLF ASSOCIATION
   It will be conducted as a single bracket.  

All matches are 18 holes with full handicap allowance calculated off the lowest handicap in the foursome. Players 60 years of age and older and a handicap index of 16.1 and higher may opt to play from the combo blue/white tees otherwise all play is from the blue tees. Players making that choice must do in the first match and will remain there for the remainder of the event.  The player’s handicap is determined by the tees from which they play.  

Matches must be played by the date indicated or a double forfeit may be declared.  First round matches (play-in) must be completed by May 15.  Second round matches (first match for some teams) must be completed by June 1, third round matches by July 1, fourth round matches by August 1 and the finals by September 1.   Do not wait for your opponents to call for the arrangement of the match. If possible, please arrange for the match to be played outside of a club event. A club roster with email addresses and phone numbers will be available to all players.  It is the responsibility of the winning team to communicate the results of all matches to the tournament chair by email.  Any dispute over unplayed matches will be settled by the tournament chair.

Handicaps used will be those in force on the day of the match.

Summer rules will be in effect throughout the tournament unless otherwise determined by the tournament committee or agreed upon by the participants.

If a match ends in a tie, it should be broken by sudden death, beginning on the first hole, if possible.  Handicap strokes shall apply.

If a player on an advancing team suffers a season ending injury, that player may be replaced by any club member who has not competed in the event.

The $20 fee per team is paid on April 27 by those teams playing that day. Other teams should pay at a club event or Venmo the money to Thomas Angelus.


Questions on the tournament and results from matches after the first round should be sent
to Gary at g.prevost@retiree.csbsju.edu.

